                                    WEST WRATTING  PARISH COUNCIL

                  Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 14th

                                 January 2019 in the Village Hall at 8pm

Those present were:  Chairman Holness, Cllrs. Nichols, Bonfield, Chandler, Roberts and Dist Cllr Henry Batchelor, Kelly Austin, one parishioner and the Parish Clerk.

1.  Apologies:  Cllr Lock & County Cllr  Harvey.
2.  Declaration of interest:  None
3. Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 12th November 2018 were signed as correct by the Chairman.
4. Opportunity for public statement:  
a) Colin McCall reported that the footpaths and cross-field paths are in order.  The hedge opposite the village hall going up the High Street has been cut now rather than the Spring.  A reminder to all those who have hedges to check them and cut them back now or in the Spring to keep the pavements clear.
b) The litter is really bad and his team have been out collecting.  He hopes the Council will come and pick up all the litter now accumulating in his courtyard.  Two new young volunteers have given their time to help with the litter.  New volunteers are most welcome.
c) The abandoned car in Mill Road which has been there for four months has still not been removed.  Anyone seeing fly tipping being carried out should contact Colin McCall.
5. Kelly Austin (Social Navigator, Granta Medical Practice):  Ms Austin told the Parish Council that she had been in position since June 2018 and had a two year contract and was visiting all the medical centres that are part of Granta Medical Practice.  Her job is to keep in touch with patients referred by Doctors, District Nurses or the Parish Nurse and assist them in finding the right person to talk to.  She is now finding that people in the villages or friends of people in need are getting in touch with her.  There are now activities being introduced to get people involved and out of their homes where possible.  She is contactable by email on  k.austin1@nhs.net
6. Parish Councillor vacancy by co-option: The vacancy will be filled by co-option.
       7.   Planning:                                                                                                                                   PC      SCDC
	S/2537/18/LB
	L Elmes
	Concordia, 21 The Common
	Underpinning, excavation of contaminated soils etc.
	3/7/18
	17/7/18
	
	support
	

	S/2360/18/PN
	A Crossley
	Weston Woods Farm
	Prior notification of agricultural or forestry dev. For a general purpose agricultural building.
	4/7/18
	No other papers
	21 days
	support
	

	S/3047/18/TC
	J Pilmer
	Yew Tree Cottage
	Pruning 3 ash trees in rear garden
	9/8/18
	
	
	support
	

	S/4924/18
	C Harris
	35 Six Mile Bottom Rd
	Erection of a 2-storey side ext.
	28/11/18
	
	
	
	


  Planning application S/4924 had been mailed to the Parish Clerk after she had gone away for a month, and so had not been seen by the Council.  However it had been looked at on line and there seemed to be no issues.   
       8.    Finance: 

a) Authorised payments
£144.80  HM Rev.& Customs 3rd qtr Cheque 1084 paid.

      £386.42  J Richards Dec/Jan salary (cheque 1085).

       b)  Monies received:  None
c)  Set Precept for 2019/2020:   Having held a pre-budget meeting on 7th January to discuss the coming year’s financial needs, the Chairman proposed a 3% increase in the Precept, making the Precept for 2019/2020 £11,715, an increase of £341.00.  A vote was taken and all agreed.  Cllr. Nichols asked what value we got from the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Association of Local Councils (CAPALC), whose membership fee was £200 p.a. The Chairman suggested everyone look to see what they offer before deciding on whether to continue with them.  The main expenditure over and above the usual costs for the coming year will probably be the refurbishment of the Children’s Play Area.    
9.    Maintenance:
      a)  Fox Road barriers: Cllr. Batchelor told the Council that the Traffic Regulation Order has not yet reached the consultation stage as the person involved is now on long-term sick leave but is now being dealt with by Emma Knight, who will possibly go out to the villages involved and compile a map to be marked up with each particular problem.  He suggested the Chairman get in touch with CCC to find out what progress is being made.  It was also suggested that David Holah keep a diary of all unpleasant events.

     b)  Car Parking on pavements:  Cllr. Lock, who was unable to be present, had sent a note received from the ECops saying anyone seeing a vehicle parked on the pavement should call 101 and an officer would be sent out to get the vehicle removed.
   10.  Additional Policies:  The Chairman had reviewed the existing Standing Orders and suggested that the Council read the policies set out by Mike Rowland for the Village Hall.  He felt these would cover everything at present lacking in the Standing Orders.  The Parish Clerk will send these out.

   11.  West Wratting Village Hall: 

   a) Subsidence re insurance.  Matter resolved.

   b)  Replacement of the folding doors:  This will be a costly job and it was suggested that the Village Hall Committee apply to the Community Chest for funding first.
   c)   Publicity for Parish Council:  Although at present missing the Chairman believes he can locate the missing photographs.
  12.  Recreation Ground and Pavilion: The next meeting is on Monday 21st January and Cllr. Holness will attend.  Cllr. Nichols asked him to remind the committee that the Sports Pavilion Accounts will be needed for the end of year.
  13.   Traffic Issues and Speed Restriction Equipment:  Cllr. Bonfield told Council that no Speed Watches had been held since November due to lack of volunteers, Christmas etc.  The Chairman hoped that Martin Davey would take over the running of the Speed Watch.  The Speed Restriction equipment will be in use again next week but people have reported that the equipment is not working properly, giving out misinformation or no information.  Trevor Hall from West Wickham will contact SWARCO about this.  The two sites for the posts were discussed and agreed that one could go outside the dilapidated building and the other outside ??.  Cllr. Bonfield would like to purchase another SID.  Council were told that a speed gun is available for the Speed Watch team to use and this was agreed.
 14.   Play Area:  The sub-committee of three, Ben Willcocks, Louise Chandler and Richard Holness had discussed whether it was worthwhile doing anything with the play equipment as it stands and it would possibly be better to start from scratch, applying for grants to help cover the cost.  They are therefore contacting various play equipment companies to come out and look at the site and advise on new equipment and give quotes to do the job.  This would be a good project to get volunteers with families involved.  A Vote of Thanks was given to Simon Chandler by the Parish Council for all his work and help with the playground.  The Parish Clerk was asked to get details from West Wickham Parish Council of the total refurbishment of their play area organised by Justin Plumb.  This would be a Parish Council project as VAT is refundable to Councils. 
 15.  Report of meetings:  Cllr. Nichols had attended the Village Hall meeting.  
 16.  Report by County Cllr. Batchelor:  The December report is shown on the website.

   a)  A1307 – work is being carried out outside Dalehead Foods to make the road safer.
   b)  Consultations on business plans are being held at CCC and SCDC.

   c)  SCDC have a consultation of their housing situation re building etc.

   d)  Next Combined Parish meeting on 30th January (Highways will be there).  Please let Cllr. Batchelor know of any issues

   e) The budget and increase in council tax will be decided in March.

  17.  Any Other Business:  None.
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 11th March 2019 at 8.00pm. All are welcome to attend.





  




Chairman……………………………………….
